At a SPECIAL MEETING of the BRIDPORT TOWN COUNCIL held in the 

Town Hall, Bridport on Tuesday 27 March 2007 at 7.00 p.m.

           PRESENT     Cllr 
G.J. Ackerman - Town Mayor  

Cllr 
Miss S.A. Brown

Mrs C.A. Murless



  
A.J. Fifield

           C.M. Ray






Mrs G.L. Fifield

H.B. Samuel






Ms R.C. Kayes

R.J. Stoodley









           C.D. Wild

The Town Mayor opened the meeting and gave a warm welcome to the members of the public present and expressed his delight at the large number attending this Special Council meeting.

The Town Clerk outlined the procedure for the meeting which would commence with a presentation by West Dorset District Council, followed by a Public Forum which would last for 30 minutes or more, as the case may be, in which members of the public and town councillors could ask questions and or make comments on the presentation and the two options being suggested. After the Public Forum, the town council would then proceed to its Special Meeting at which there would be no further debate with the public but they were very welcome to stay on and listen to the discussions by town councillors.

PRESENTATION

David Clarke, the Chief Executive, opened the presentation and outlined why the West Dorset District Council were wishing to consult the public and the town council. He thanked the town council for arranging this Special Meeting.

Dr David Evans, the Director of Planning and Environment, addressed the meeting concerning the West Dorset District Council Revised Proposals for the West Bay Regeneration Scheme. He gave a synopsis of the events leading up to the current scenario, starting with the initial public consultation in 2002, the various stages of developing the regeneration scheme and to the objection lodged by the Environment Agency concerning the district council’s planning application for its Landmark Mound Building proposal.

This objection has resulted in the district council taking stock and he described the background to the two options that they were now consulting on.  West Dorset District Council were keen to find out what the public and the town council views were on these two options as they did not want to proceed with what could be perceived as expensive building works to the possible detriment of environmental improvements.

PUBLIC FORUM

56 members of the public were in attendance and the following people asked questions and or made comments – T. Baldry, H. Bosworth, P. Bunyan, T. Bunyan, C. Casstles, 

R. Daw, C. Deacon, C. Dobbs, R. Downing, C. Evans, M. Jackson, A. Matthews, 

D. Rickard, D. Scadding and N. Scadding.  

A summary of the points raised  - Some favoured Option 1, as they did not want any dilution to the quality of the regeneration scheme, others supported Option 2 as it provided environmental improvements. The question of the provision of the Sea Angling Jetty was raised and the importance that the participation in this activity by visitors had on the economics of West Bay. Options 1 and 2 were generally not felt to be ambitious enough. There was a need for better visitor attractions and facilities, particularity during inclement weather. There was concerned expressed that the £300,000 offered by SWRDA for some form of interpretive facility for visitors and education purposes could be lost. The key objectives identified by the public consultation should be followed. There was a need for cohesive design and the regeneration scheme should be complementary to the public art project. The future of the kiosks was raised and what impact would any building on the Mound have on the car parking. The Environment Agency opinion on the Mound Building should be challenged, as it was inconsistent with the neighbouring quayside flats development.

Cllr A.J. Fifield queried the cost of building a facility which the public would have little or no access to. Cllr Mrs G.L. Fifield queried which of the two options the public preferred. 

Cllr C. D. Wild questioned the figures as presented and did not believe that these are the only two options available.

During the public forum, the officers from the West Dorset District Council responded to the comments and queries made.

On there being no further comment or questions arising, the Town Mayor closed this part of the meeting by thanking the public for attending and the West Dorset District Council for their presentation. The officers of the West Dorset District Council then left the meeting.

The Town Council then convened for the Special Meeting

39.
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs: R.H. Nicholls, Mrs M.J. Ray and D.R. Tett.

40.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Cllr A.J. Fifield declared a personal interest being the Treasurer of the Discover West Bay Group.

           Cllr C.D. Wild declared a personal interest being a member of the West Bay Projects Action Group.

41.
WEST BAY REGENERATION SCHEME

Members considered the presentation and proposals submitted by West Dorset District Council together with the questions raised and comments made by the public present and correspondence received by the council prior to the special meeting. 

The council considered that the two options presented by West Dorset District Council did not represent the best way forward and unanimously favoured a third option, which could possibly achieve a more balanced, qualitative and cohesive regeneration scheme for West Bay.

RESOLVED: that;

(a) the town council recommends that the West Dorset District Council should constructively investigate ways, including exploring the potential offer of £300,000 from the South West Regional Development Agency, of achieving the best of both options 1and 2, 

(b) having regard to the consistent support for the provision of a sea angling jetty by the town council, it requests the West Dorset District Council for a clear and unambiguous answer as to whether, if funds can be found, the district council will agree to construct, maintain and manage the sea angling jetty as an integral part of the overall regeneration scheme for West Bay. 
42.
COMMUNICATIONS
(a) the Town Clerk reminded town councillors that nomination papers had to be in the possession of the Returning Officer by no later than noon on 4th April 2007. He had a small number of forms available and that they could also be obtained direct from Mr Mike Hickman of WDDC.

(b) the Leader mentioned that he had attended the Planning Inquiry being held in Dorchester in respect of Priory Gardens and it was likely to continue for a further couple of days.

The meeting closed at 8.40 p.m.

The next meeting of the Bridport Town Council will held on 24 April 2007 
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